
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

August 2nd, 2017 Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Pat Murphy, Ryan Eney, Juanita Meeks, Toni Altenburg, Jeff Billman, Michelle Nygaard, Matt Waller.
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet
Directors Absent: Calcie Stubbs (excused), Jessica Waldner (excused), Ric Beals (excused), Don Grubb (excused). 
Guests Attending: None 
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Billman. The minutes from the July 12th meeting were presented for approval. Juanita moved to accept the minutes as presented and Matt seconded the motion. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved.
The financial reports from July 2017 were reviewed.   See attached.

Balances were reported as follows: $7,997.33 Chamber Checking Account; $3,274.57 Economic Development Checking Account; $3,581.41 Gift Certificate Account; $7,463.99 Buckle Account; Lewis and Clark Committee $9,512.04 (checking) and $4,208.48 (money market).
Ryan reported that $2000 was transferred from the Chamber account to the Economic Development fund as a temporary loan.  Juanita moved to accept the financial report with Matt seconding the motion and all voting for the motion.
Old Business
Economic Development/Public Drug Update: Amy reported that our project was randomly selected for an audit.  She has been submitting the documents in response to the checklist that was presented to her.  An EPA-assigned financial subcontractor will be coming to Cut Bank as part of the audit to assess the building and documents.  

Jeff reported that we will be having the prime rib cook off on October 14th with the proceeds going towards ED.  Also, proceeds from the Chamber Golf Tournament will go towards the Economic Development fund.     
Mercantile Update: Amy updated that the Montana State Historical Preservation Office (SHPO) will only require the placement of a plaque on the wall signifying its historical significance.  Amy reported that the task list that was presented to Glacier County has not been completed but Mr. Kittson assured her that the tasks would be started soon.  
Lewis & Clark Festival Recap: Ryan will provide a complete summary at next month’s meeting once all the final tasks have been completed.  There was positive feedback with the kids area this year and we had an increase in the chili cook-off contestants.     
Business Appreciation Days: Jeff updated that this year the BBQ's are scheduled for August 7-10 in Sunburst, Valier, Browning and Cut Bank. Jeff encouraged the directors to attend as many of the BBQ’s as possible.    
Cut Bank Holiday Bazaar: Amy sent out the letters and emails to the vendors and we have already had an impressive return of those.  The committee will meet again at the end of the month.   
Shakespeare in the Parks: Juanita mentioned that she was in need of housing for the actors.  Toni will check with the hospital to see if the rental house is available.  

New Business

Hiring of Office Assistant Discussion and Approval: Amy reported that Tabitha Furnare did not accept the offer for Linda Bruch’s position.  She interviewed Hannah Evans and feels she would be a good fit for the position.  The position is 10 hours per week except in the summers but will consider offering additional hours at the Visitor Center.  Jeff made a motion to hire Hannah at $10 an hour for an average of 10 hours a week beginning September 1st. Ryan seconded the motion with all board directors voting in favor of the motion. 
Nominating Committee Appointments: The following directors were appointed to the Nominating Committee:  Ryan, Matt, Pat, Michelle, and Juanita.
Golf Tournament Update:   Jeff reported that the golf tournament had been scheduled for Sunday, September 17.  The tournament letters have been sent out for team registration.    
Festival of Trees Date:   We decided on a date of December 9th, 2017 at the Elks.  Amy has been in contact with the Elks to reserve the venue.    
  
Reminders:

· Business Appreciation Days – August 7-10

· Hi-Line Relay for Life – August 11 (Note:  this has been changed to a Survivor’s Dinner)

· Chamber Up – August 15th Edward Jones at City Park, 5:30 to 7:00 PM

· Montana Fun Weekend – August 18-20

· Shakespeare in the Parks – August 25th , City Park

· September Board Meeting – September 6th  12-1 Chamber Office 

· Chamber Up – September 23rd Cut Bank Brewery in coordination with Treagor Contest
Amy presented the idea of hosting a Leadership Development Workshop for the high school students.  The cost is $165 per attendee for the 3-hour class.  Amy will talk to the Alumni Association to possibly partner with the Chamber to offer scholarships.  She recommended having it in September or October.  We will discuss this further at the next meeting.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Toni Altenburg for Calcie Stubbs
Secretary/Director
